CH2MHILLe® TELEPHONE CONVERSATION RECORD

Call To: Glenn County Air Pollution Control District (GCAPCD)

Phone No.: 530-934-6500 Date: 10/18/2016
Call From: Pamela Vanderbilt

Subject: CEQA Air Quality Guidelines in Glenn County

| contacted the GCAPCD and spoke with Mr. lan Ledbetter about any applicable CEQA guidelines that we should
use to conduct air quality impact analysis for projects in Glenn County.

lan Ledbetter indicated that the GCAPCD has no published CEQA-related air quality guidelines or thresholds. Mr.
Ledbetter suggested that we could use the thresholds published by one of the nearby air quality agencies in our
analysis, and he agreed we could use Tehama County’s CEQA guidelines, as we did previously. Mr. Ledbetter also
indicated that use of the emissions factors from the 2012 analysis would be fine with them, and existing
calculations from the earlier version of the study would not require updating to more recent models and
emissions factors. They do not have any published mitigation fees for construction of area or mobile sources, and
only stationary sources require mitigation under their NSR rules. They have no program to collect, manage, or
disburse mitigation fees.
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